From: <Robert.KONRAD@ec.europa.eu>

To: <Sebastian.Bechtel@unece.org>, <fiona.marshall@unece.org>

Cc: <Angelika.Wiedner@ec.europa.eu>, <delegation-geneva-un@eeas.europa.eu>,

<leonore.gewessler@global2000.at>, <thomas.alge@oekobuero.at>, <office@oekobuero.at>,

<summer.kern@oekobuero.at>, <jake.white@foe.co.uk>, <will.rundle@foe.co.uk>,

<ahmed.azam@defra.gsi.gov.uk>

Date: 09/04/2018 13:19

Subject: RE: ACCC/C/2015/128 (European Union) - questions to the Party concerned

Dear Ms Marshall,

I refer to the note by the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee of 26 March 2018, asking the EU to reply to further questions concerning case ACCC/C/2015/128 in writing by 7 May 2018.

We would like to thank the Committee for this further possibility to provide important information for the instruction of this case.

However, our internal procedures for reply require consultation with other Commission services, to which procedural rules and deadlines (which also exclude holiday periods) apply that do not allow us to go back to you within 6 weeks.

We are aware that the Committee intends to consider this information at its upcoming 61st meeting in Geneva from 2-6 July 2018, and that the EU deadline is calculated accordingly. We would respectfully ask the Committee to consider postponing the further instruction of this case to the subsequent Committee meeting in November 2018, so that the deadline for the EU reply can be extended. We would like to ask the Committee to set us a new deadline for reply in respect of this subsequent meeting in November 2018, but not before 26 June 2018 which would allow 3 months for the EU reply.

We sincerely apologize for this inconvenience, but we consider that the importance of this case would warrant these questions to be tackled, in full respect of the right of defence.

We would be grateful if you could inform us by the end of this week, i.e. by Friday 13 April 2018, if the Committee can agree to prolonging the deadline for the EU reply, and in that case to indicate to us the new date.

Yours sincerely,

Robert KONRAD

Head of Unit



European Commission

DG Environment ENV.E.4 – Compliance & Better Regulation BU-9 2/001 B-1160 Brussels/Belgium +32 2 299 86 33 robert.konrad@ec.europa.eu